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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

March 30, 2004

GENERAL NOTICE NO. 2004-08

TO:

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
Attorney General’s Affidavit Requirement

As most of you are aware, the Attorney General has instituted an affidavit requirement for all contracts and/or amendments in excess of $100,000.  The affidavit requires state employees to list all gifts received during the last ten (10) years.  

At the present time, there is no statewide policy which would require Executive Branch employees to sign the Attorney General’s Affidavit.  Therefore, it would be inappropriate to impose discipline for not signing the affidavit.  The discipline would be unenforceable, as there is no valid work rule in place.

The General Assembly is still debating this issue and there are a number of questions and concerns regarding the affidavit itself.  If your Agency has adopted a work rule regarding an affidavit requirement or gifts, please be sure that it is imposed on a prospective basis only.    
Labor Relations Designees with questions concerning this request should contact me at 418-6446.  All others should contact their Central Personnel Office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106

